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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

As part of planned work at Georges River College Peakhurst Campus, we will be refurbishing 
the Block B toilets and change rooms.   

In preparation for works, temporary facilities (portaloos) were installed on Tuesday 26 
November behind Block B. These provide students with an alternative bathroom facility while 
the Block B bathroom upgrade is underway. The portaloos have been partially condoned off 
with temporary fencing and mesh banners to provide additional privacy for students. 

Disconnection of services to the existing Block B bathrooms occurred on Wednesday 27 
November. The portaloos will be in place until the upgrade is completed in early-2025. 

Health and safety measures 

Material in Block B is known to contain bonded asbestos as listed on the school’s asbestos 
register.  

Work to remove the asbestos took place on Saturday 30 November.  

Asbestos removal work was done outside of school hours, in accordance with work, health and 
safety laws and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety 
measures were in place while work was being done. All work was completed by licensed and 
accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists in strict 
accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

Appropriate safety measures will be in place while the Block B refurbishment is carried out. 
These include construction site hoarding, temporary fencing, signage and restricted access to 
affected areas of the school site.  

Work hours 

Work hours are between 7 am and 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am and 1 pm on Saturday in 
accordance with Environmental Protection Authority construction times. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.  

If you have any questions about this planned work, please contact us on the details below.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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